
Changes that were made to the Elementary and Secondary Student/Parent Handbook for the 
2021-2022 school year are as follows:

● ASVAB testing dates were added and is scheduled to be administered on November 11, 2021 
and 8 a.m.

● FAFSA requirements for high school counselors were added because it is now a requirement for 
every student to complete that process unless their parents opt out. 

● Updating Parent Contact Information

● The district will confirm that a student has completed and submitted a FAFSA in accordance with 
TEA guidance.  To confirm that a student has completed and submitted a FAFSA, the student 
must submit written documentation to the counselors. 

● Notification of upcoming SHAC meetings will be posted at each campus administrative office at 
least 72 hours before the meeting.  Notification of upcoming SHAC meetings, meeting minutes, 
and a recording of each meeting will be posted on the district website at www.sville.us

● Due to HB 4545 5th-8th Grade students that did not score satisfactory on STAAR must be 
provided with accelerated instruction in Reading and Math. An Accelerated Learning Committee 
will meet with the parent to develop a plan.

● Parents are allowed to request the repeat of a grade level (Pre-K-3).  This also applies to 4-8th.  
These students can repeat a specific course.

● Writing STAAR will no longer be required in grade 4.

Dress code changes are as follows:
 Shirts and blouses shall be appropriately sized.  No skin shall be visible between the 

shirt/top and pants, shorts, or skirt while standing, sitting, or bending.  Sleeveless garments 
must have a standard size arm hole and undergarments must not be visible.
Appropriate undergarments must be worn and must be concealed by outer garments.  

Students’ hair must be clean, groomed, and not cover the eyes. 
a. No designs or symbols may be cut in the hair.
b. Hair color must be a natural color.
c. Mohawks or other similar styles are not permitted.

All students are expected to wear clothing and undergarments in accordance with their 
gender.

Removed items-

“Stephenville ISD offers at-home learning opportunities for students who enroll in our virtual 
school. Board approved SISD grading policy is the same for distance learning students. Major 
exams and assessments must be proctored at an onsite testing location or via a district 
determined online proctoring service.”

http://www.sville.us/

